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Memo for file 
RE: 365 Allen Ave., Rite Aid Pharmacy (401  A027) 
2/25/09 
 
I went to the Rite Aid Pharmacy at 365 Allen Avenue on 2/23/09.  I observed the sign 
with the electronic message board for about three and a half minutes and the message did 
not change.  It had been changing about once every eight seconds prior to this time.   
 
I had spoken to Donna Strom, the store manager on 2/4/09 and told her that the sign was 
in violation.  I followed up with a letter dated 2/12/09.  
 
 At this point the sign with the electronic message board is in compliance. 
 
Ann Machado 
Zoning Specialist 


